MINUTES
TOWN OF LOGANSPORT
December 8, 2015

The regular meeting of the Logansport Town Council was held Tuesday, December 8, 2015 at 5:00 p.nn. in the
Council Chamber of Logansport Town Hall with Mayor Katherine Freeman presiding. Council members present:
Norman Arbuckle, Judge Cordray, Martha Guillotte, June Hooper, and Edith Williams. Absent: None. Eleven
guests were in attendance.

The meeting was opened with the Lord’s Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

With a motion from Mr. Cordray and second from Mrs. Guillotte the November minutes were approved as
written. All ayes.

The monthly bills were approved with a motion from Mr. Arbuckle and second from Mrs. Hooper. All ayes.

The Mayor called for public comments. Jean Border asked if a red light was going to be placed at Main/ Hwy 84
and Marshall Road/Hwy 764 intersection. She was informed that no plans have been finalized for a light. Itis a
possibility that the light at Main and 4" Street could be moved to that location, but adding an additional light
without removing the one at Main and 4" would make the lights too close together, therefore the DOTD will not
approve it. There were no more questions or public comments.

A public hearing to discuss the 2016 proposed budget was opened with a motion from Mrs. Guillotte and second
from Mr. Cordray. There were no questions or comments and the meeting closed with a motion from Mrs.
Hooper and second from Mr. Cordray.

With a motion from Mr. Cordray and second from Mr. Arbuckle the 2016 budget was adopted. All ayes,

With a motion from Mrs. Hooper and second from Mrs. Guillotte, the 2015 budget amendments were approved.
All ayes.

The 2016 liability insurance policy was approved with a motion from Mrs. Hooper and second from Mrs.
Williams. All ayes,

A bid from Baldwin Tree Service in the amount of $4500 to cut and remove trees on the riverfront between the
2 bridges was approved with a motion from Mr. Cordray and second from Mr. Arbuckle. All ayes.

With a motion from Mr. Arbuckle and second from Mrs. Hooper a policy was approved outlining community
service in lieu of cash fine payments. All ayes.

With a motion from Mr. Cordray and second from Mr. Arbuckle, it was approved to take NO partial payments
on fines. All ayes,

Kevin Bryant, Code Enforcement Officer, urged everyone in attendance to take pride in our Town and report any
property needing attention so that he can address it with the property owner.

Mrs. Guillotte reported that only $1005.50 was collected in fines for the month of November, but she had no
numbers from the sub-station regarding number of calls or citations issued.



Page 2.
Minutes
11/10/2015

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned with a motion from Mrs. Hooper and second from
Mr. Arbuckle. All ayes.

Sharon Stewart, Town Clerk Katherine Freeman, Mayor

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program
Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascrusda.gov/complaint filing custhtml, or at
any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of
the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S,
Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W.,, Washington,
D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202)690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

“The Town of Logansport is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer.”



